Mount Allison University Updates
As early admission for most universities is well underway, I wanted to reach out to you to advise you about this fall's changes to our early admission processes specifically for New Brunswick students. We understand that the last school year ended with a lot of uncertainty, especially for those who are currently in New Brunswick high schools that have received either “ENR” or “CR” as a final grade. With this in mind, we have adapted our early admission processes this fall to reflect these changes, and to even the playing field for our New Brunswick applicants.  

While we are still looking for five courses with numerical grades, we understand that some students may not have five courses with numerical grades. In these instances, we are expanding our view to include “grade 12-preparatory” (grade 11) courses even if they are not an obvious prerequisite for a subsequent grade 12 course. If a student still only has four courses with numerical grades but we see a CR or ENR in place of that course, especially if the student has a high average and academic history and is enrolled in 5+ grade 12 courses, we are trying our very best to not disadvantage these students. We will be flexible with the courses that we take to obtain an admissions average, while trying to ensure that the majority of those used are "academic" and reasonable pre-requisites for enrolled Grade 12 courses. The idea here is that these marks are indicative of the student’s overall performance potential, if not predictive of the outcome in a specific future course.  
Overall, our biggest recommendation for your students is to apply – if they are not admissible with their grade 11 marks it does not hurt their chances of being admissible later, and allows us to work closely with any of these students to provide advice for their application going forward. 

We do not want students to shy away from applying because they have an ENR or CR on their transcript instead of a numerical grade, as they did not have any choice in the matter. If you have any questions or concerns regarding this or anything else, please feel free to contact any member of our dedicated Admissions Team, for more information: www.mta.ca/contactadmissions

